Mr R Williams

Head of Strategic Planning and Regeneration

Ipswich Borough Council

Civic Centre

Civic Drive 

Ipswich 

Suffolk IP1 2EE 







28th February 2005

Dear Mr Williams, 

Ipswich Draft Local Development Documents:

1. Statement of Community Involvement

2. Core Strategy and Policies

3. Site Allocations and Policies

4. Requirements for Residential Developments

5. IP-One Area Action plan

Further to the current consultation in respect of the above-mentioned draft Local Development Documents, the HBF has the following brief comments to make:

Statement of Community Involvement

The HBF would find it more useful if the Council communicates by letters and/or e-mails. Such an approach would seemingly benefit all those that have commercial or site interests in the Borough, but are not physically based within it. Whilst clear and detailed information on the Council’s website will be welcomed, it will be of little benefit unless it is specifically drawn to the attention of all interested parties (e.g. by letters and/or e-mails).

Core Strategy and Policies

The HBF has no real detailed points to make at this point in time. However, the ‘evidence base’ that the Council uses for this LDD should include a housing market assessment.

Monitoring and review will also need to be heavily emphasised in order that housing delivery rates are maintained.

Site Allocations and Policies 

Again, the ‘evidence base’ that the Council uses for this LDD should include a housing market assessment.

Monitoring and review will also need to be heavily emphasised in order that housing delivery rates are maintained.

Requirements for Residential Developments

Any matters of importance to development costs need to be clearly set out in a Development Plan Document (DPD), rather than be delegated down to a SPD. Therefore, the HBF supports the Council’s decision to produce a specific DPD on this subject matter. 

However, it considers that the title of the document is inappropriate and misleading. Under planning legislation the Council is only able to seek and negotiate developer contributions. It will need to look very closely at the economic viability of potential housing sites (particularly given that the vast majority of the likely allocations in Ipswich are likely to be on brownfield land) when considering appropriate levels of developer contributions for individual sites. The very recent proposed changes to PPG3 has again emphasised the need to strongly take on board site viability issues, including the availability of public grants. The HBF suggests that the document be retitled ‘Infrastructure for Residential Developments’.

The text refers to needs and requirements in relation to new housing developments. The government’s recent consultation document in relation to Planning Obligations makes it quite clear that there must be clear linkages between developer contributions sought via Section 106 Agreements, and individual development proposals/allocations. It is not appropriate for the Council to seek to meet the borough’s future needs for general infrastructure and services. Furthermore, whilst it is appropriate that the public are given an opportunity to identify what community needs / benefits they think are important. It will be the job of the Council to prioritise planning gains being sought for individual developments. Full account must be had to land economics, as the production of ever lengthening planning gain wish lists will severely stifle housing delivery rates unless proper care is taken in what is reasonably being sought from developers and landowners.  

Again, the ‘evidence base’ that the Council uses for this LDD should include a housing market assessment.

The LDD should clearly set out the basis for seeking developer contributions for specific infrastructure and services. Proper account should also be had to other funding for aspects of these (i.e. public expenditure). 

IP-One Area Action Plan

The ‘evidence base’ and ‘resources’ sections should also include references to a housing market assessment.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course, and of being consulted in the future with regard to the production of the documents specified, particularly where these are in any way housing related.

Please note that my e-mail address is: paul.cronk@hbf.co.uk  

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(Eastern & East Midlands Regions)
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